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Good afternoon ladies and gentlemen,

When invited to be a member of an ARC, a body instituted to receive recommendations of the parents on the future of the schools in their community, I took my new function with great responsibility.

 Soon I found out however that the staff of the Board, steering the committee, was not interested at all to hear the voices of parents and the community on the issue of their schools.

 The Board had its plans already drawn up, and was merely inviting us to rubberstamp these.

 In all kinds of ways, subtle at first, but openly offensive as the process developed, we were reminded of our servile position: 
· we were consistently refused the necessary information;
· awkward questions just were not answered; 
· dates for meetings were cancelled at the last moment; 
· the Minister’s guidelines were adhered to only when it suited the staff; 
· vociferous community protesters were bought off; 
· testimonials were bribed, and 
· if nothing else worked the community was blackmailed - either we cooperated with the Board or a government Supervisor would be brought in to do the dirty work, over the heads of the community and the Board.

 Underneath a veneer of hospitality, the Board has shown throughout the review process an attitude of complete disrespect for the parents and the community it had invited to be part of the process, as if we were outcasts who didn’t deserve the minimum of consideration due to any member of society, especially by elected officials and other public servants.

 It is a telling sign of the state of disrespect for the parent ARC members that we learned through the press that the Board had shelved its plans for the schools in our area, apparently until some moment in the future when the community would better comprehend these plans. 
Our community was fortunate to get some respite from the Board, but in all the other communities where ARC processes had been instituted, parents and community members were not only subjected to the same degrading Board treatment, but had to suffer the closure of schools through meetings rife with fraud or worse, learning that their recommendations had been altered afterwards by the Board’s staff.

When we heard about this from other ARC members – something the Board actively tried to prevent – it showed us beyond doubt that the Board does not want parental or community involvement, only obedience.

Inquiring about the reasons and the scope of this disrespect for parents and communities, one finds out that it exists all over the province.

 Doug Reycraft, chairman of the Community School Alliance - mayor of Southwest Middlesex and former president of the Association of Municipalities of Ontario as well as a former MPP - speaking in defence of community schools in rural Ontario, decries “the flawed process school Boards are using to determine which schools stay open, which ones get closed”, as well as the fact that Boards “ignore ARC recommendations.”

  For that reason the Alliance is asking the minister to declare a ‘smart moratorium’ on ARC’s and school closings, and demanding “a better system that respects and values the input of students, parents and the community.”
Since the end of the nineties, when provincial government took control, there has been a consistent lack of funds for education, for the buildings as well as the academic component.

 The present government came to power promising to fix this problem, but has also been unwilling to provide the necessary funds.

 This in turn has forced Boards to close schools and withhold allocated funds, all in the name of better education.

 It seems that the deceitful ways of politicians, employed in robbing communities of their school recourses and students of the education they are entitled to under law, have also become the accepted way for Ontario school Boards to treat parents and the community at large, all this in the name of engagement.

Not all parents do have the opportunity to get engaged in the affairs of the schools, since it involves time and effort and even certain skills.

 But there are parents that are able to step up to the plate and do engage, for the sole reward of the intellectual blossoming of our children.

 Historically the word engagement meant ‘battle’ before it came to be used for other types of encounters and arrangements, in particular by two or more consenting parties.

 It is in this sense that we use it in contemporary society.

 It is in this sense that parents understood the term when being invited by the Board to engage in the education of their children.

 But the attitude of the Boards, and I talk in particular of the TDSB, has shown parents to be wrong.

 There is no fair engagement on the part of the Board.

 The Board has shown to battle the parents at the command of the politicians in power.

 Well, from a parent of elementary school children, participating of a new organization called “Save Ontario Schools”, I can tell the trustees: “We will battle you, whenever and wherever it takes, to get you to treat us and the children we guard, for love and by law, with decency and respect.”
We therefore call upon the trustees of this Board to stand up for the students they are representing on this Board.

 We demand that the Trustees stand up against the promise-breaking politicians and vote for a stop to all school closings till the day respectful proceedings for the future of education have been instituted, proceedings that will value above and beyond all other considerations, the voices of students and their guardians.

Thank you.
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